
January 30, 2024 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. January 

30, 2024 adjourned from January 23, 2024. 

Present:  Supervisors Smith, Durby, and Jensvold 

Absent:   

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 
approve the minutes for the January 23, 2024 Board Meeting and approve the agenda 
for January 30, 2024.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer and Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Superintendent 

discussed Secondary Road matters including some plowing, stock piling rock, fixing 

signs, and working on trucks.   

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following Resolution.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  



 



Karla Weiss, Auditor discussed drainage matters.  WCTA sent out letters regarding 

drainage tiles in the road right of way for a project they are working on. Supervisor 

Jensvold discussed DD 21 and the possibility of a landowner wanting an improvement. 

Supervisor Smith discussed DD 5 Lat 5 and that Elliot Evans will remove the trees in the 

ditch he dug. 

The Supervisors canvased the 2024 Trustee Drainage Election. 

Andrea Evelsizer, Healthy Harvest of North Iowa gave an update and funding 

request. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors move to approve 

the following Resolution.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   



 



 

 



On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors move to approve 

the contract with Mail Services for the HF 718 Mailing.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  

During open forum Thad Wunder discussed zoning issues.  He requested to be on 

the agenda next week. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the payroll claims.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

The Supervisors discussed budgets.   

The following Manure Management plans were received by the Auditor’s office: 

Eagle 12 #66997, Eagle 11 #66996, and F018 #58639 in Winnebago County, Iowa. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. February 6, 2024. 

 
__________________________ 
Terry Durby, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 
 


